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QUARRY PROGRESS

At the recent Quarry Liaison Group meeting members heard that Lafarge Aggregates,
the operators of the Welford Road Quarry site, have applied for permission to fill

redundant workings with inert waste. The application, filed under Leicestershire County
Council’s Waste Development Plan, seeks to extend the quarry’s existing landfill permission
to 2026. Over recent years the site has seen reduced amounts of infill material presented,
due in part to the recycling and reuse of inert waste within the building industry and also the
general industry downturn, leading the quarry’s back-filling and reinstatement programme
to fall behind schedule. The application seeks to continue in-filling on the quarry’s eastern
site, off Welford Road, on land presently used for settling and silt storage. However, due to
reduced amounts any work is likely to be carried out on a ‘per campaign’ basis rather than
as a continuous process.
Proposals for re-opening the formerly worked site to the east of the Butt Lane bridle track
are currently being considered by Leicestershire County Council. It is hoped that work to
open up new settling pools can commence here later in the summer. A rethink by Lafarge on
the operation of this extension site may see a conveyor system, rather than the previously
discussed haul system across the bridleway, being used.
The meeting heard that throughput at the site, especially at the bagging plant, was significantly
up on the comparable period last year and traffic movements were recorded at 640 per
month; 70% of which turn towards Husbands Bosworth.

PARISH SHARE
In round figures it costs about £20,000 a year to ‘run’ our parish

church. This is the amount needed to cover the share our parish makes
towards the minister’s salary, our contribution towards the work of
the diocese and the day-to-day running costs of the church itself, such
as electricity, maintenance and insurance.
We are fortunate in having a very active band of villagers who are committed to keeping the
fabric of our church together and raising these much-needed funds. With their enthusiasm
and the generosity of other supporters our parish church is able to carry on its role as a
focus point within our community.
Over the past 50 or so years the nature of church ministry, especially within rural parishes
has changed. Fewer people feel the need, or have the time, to attend church regularly and
the weight of responsibility for the upkeep inevitably falls on a diminishing group.
Locally church members see the need for change and would like to modernise our parish
church to encourage more people to visit. Historically, in the past the church was often the
largest building in the area and the natural meeting place for the people, not only for religious
meetings but also for social events. Our church still has an important role to play in the
modern life of the village by providing the venue for weddings, funerals, memorial services
and baptisms and with the pastoral care within its ministry. An urgent project on the ‘wish-
list’ would be the provision of toilet facilities within the church, which would enable the
building to once more stage impressive ‘crowd-pulling’ events!
A few weeks ago the Bugle distributed a flyer on behalf of the Parochial Church Council,
which sought help from local residents, not just churchgoers, in their task of securing funding
for the future of our parish church. The suggestion was that villagers might consider some
form of regular giving to help the PCC plan their future financial commitments.
Some villagers already give in the form of covenants; a direct donation of £5 to £25 per
month, which may be enhanced by the Inland Revenue to the tune of 28p for every £, under
the Gift Aid Scheme. There are other ways of giving for those who can’t commit to regular
giving and, of course, any help that you can give at church fund-raising functions, and
cleaning, flower arranging or maintenance would be most welcome.
If you would like to discuss ways in which you might be able to help please call either Brian
Smith on 880225 or Lorrie Forman on 880281.

DON’T BIN IT!

Is your toaster toast? Has your kettle run
out of steam? Is your doobry diddled?

If it has a mains cable, uses replaceable
batteries or needs charging the chances are
that it can be recycled.
If you have any small electrical items or any
other domestic material that you think may
be recyclable bring it along to a County
recycling depot. Strictly household items
only.
Local sites:

Moorbarns Lane, Lutterworth
Riverside Park, Market Harborough
Harborough Road (A6), Kibworth

Open 7 days 8.00am - 8.00pm April to October.
Remember that you can also bring in waste
engine oil, car batteries, fluorescent light
tubes, low energy bulbs, paint, white goods,
fridges and freezers and even spectacles!
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WATCH WORD
THE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME WITHIN HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

POLICE FILE

IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION  ON ANY
CRIMINAL ACTIVITY CALL MARKET
HARBOROUGH POLICE  on 0116 222
2222.

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator
Marion Lewis 0116 2483871
NW Community Scheme No. 2123

Local Beat Team
Sgt. 2908 Steve Bunn
PC 500 Andy Smalley
WPC 4640Vikki Barge
PCSO  6569 Peter Willson
PCSO 6636 Ray Wells
PCSO 6573 Steve Adams
Voicemail Service 0116 2485675

Rural & Countryside Liaison Officer
PC 1010 Chris Hill

CRIMESTOPPERS
FREEPHONE 0800 555111

NORNORNORNORNORTH KILTH KILTH KILTH KILTH KILWORWORWORWORWORTH WHARFTH WHARFTH WHARFTH WHARFTH WHARF
BBBBBOAOAOAOAOAT SERT SERT SERT SERT SERVICESVICESVICESVICESVICES

Station Road, North Kilworth
Lutterworth LE17 6JB

Stockists of Calorgas, household fuels
& red diesel, local delivery

Dayboat hire
Call John & Jane PCall John & Jane PCall John & Jane PCall John & Jane PCall John & Jane Pughughughughugh

TTTTTel: 01858 881723el: 01858 881723el: 01858 881723el: 01858 881723el: 01858 881723
Mobile: 07967 087290Mobile: 07967 087290Mobile: 07967 087290Mobile: 07967 087290Mobile: 07967 087290

The Office of Fair Trading (OFT) has run
doorstep and rogue trader campaigns since
2004 to help raise awareness of
unscrupulous traders who offer on-the-spot
home and garden repairs.
In a new campaign OFT will be working with
victims and local community groups to drive
home the key messages. The campaign’s
target audiences are those from vulnerable
groups, the disabled and residents over 70
years of age.
A special leaflet has been developed for the
elderly and another leaflet for friends, family
and carers of the elderly and vulnerable.
These leaflets are available to order from the
OFT’s website: www.oft.gov.uk/OFTwork/
consumer-protection/campaign11-12/
doorstep/  The full campaign strategy will
be available from the OFT website in the
coming weeks. To find out more about the
campaign, please contact Tamara Lewis:
tamara.lewis@oft.gsi.gov.uk

From Sally Lang, Butt Lane
Thanks to those dynamic and well-organised people (stars!) who do more than just moan about a problem (as I did). We can now pull
out of Butt Lane with confidence. The new mirror on the building opposite is so good that we have a long, clear view of what was
invisible before. I can’t remember the last time I felt safe pulling out of Butt Lane… must have been when the last mirror was new. The
technology has obviously improved since then. The clarity of the new mirror is astonishing. The last mirror, helpful as it was, didn’t
give anything like the perfect, sharp view we see in our new one, even when it first went up. So I’m very grateful to you - and I expect
everyone else who has to drive onto the High Street from this junction is too.
Editor’s Note: I’m sure that everyone who has cause to use the new mirror will agree with Sally. It certainly makes visiting Butt Lane
and Lammas Close in a vehicle a less daunting task. Thanks must go to Tricia Day and Frances Smith for doing the legwork and
collecting the donations  and, of course, thanks also to those who contributed towards the cost of the mirror.

SID REPORT
Recent data readings from the village
Speed Indicator Device:
High Street (easterly)
Period: May 18th - 25th

Vehicle Movements: 14596
Average speed: 28mph
Movements over 40mph: 298
Highest recorded speed: 62mph
High Street (westerly)
Period: May 25th - June 1st

Vehicle Movements: 11505
Average speed: 28mph
Movements over 40mph: 154
Highest recorded speed: 54mph
Welford Road
Period: June 1st - 10th

Vehicle Movements: 8966
Average speed: 39mph
Movements over 40mph: 4120
Highest recorded speed: 103mph
Kilworth Road
Period: June 15th - 22nd

Vehicle Movements: 10874
Average Speed: 40mph
Movements over 40mph: 5480
Highest recorded speed: 95mph

A large number of electricity customers, with ‘pre-payment key’ meters have
recently been duped by doorstep scamsters who offer cheap top-up keys. The scam
isn’t uncovered until the customer gets a scheduled meter reading. Never accept a
‘too good to be true deal’ on the doorstep; it invariably proves to be just that...

From the Elections Manager, Harborough District Council
We are seeking casual staff to assist with the compilation of the district’s Electoral Register 2012. Canvassers will be required to make
house-calls to households that don’t respond to initial mail approaches. The work will be carried out over a two-week period in
October 2011. A retainer fee of £20 plus a £10 training fee will be paid, plus £1 for each successfully completed form. For an
application form or more information please contact Sheena Mortimer at HDC on 828282. Closing date July 15th.



VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Kenny Anderson 880705

www.husbandsbosworthvillagehall.co.uk
CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS

Janice Staples 880668
SPORTS PAVILION ENQUIRIES

Audrey Marlow 880316
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BOSWORTH IN FOCUS
A ROUND-UP OF LOCAL NEWS

! The biggest ever Foxton Locks
Festival will be held over the weekend
of September 17th and 18th. Boat trips,
historic boats, canalside stalls, special
events, live musical entertainment,
refreshments... A great day out and lots
to do for all the family.
!Radio Lutterworth, the community
radio station for Lutterworth and the
surrounding villages is seeking the help
of volunteers to help the station get a
full transmission licence.
If you have skills in advertising, event
organisation, web design and setting up
a web-streaming programme please get
in touch: mail@radiolutterworth.co.uk

LOCAL NEWS IN BRIEF

BOSWORTH GARAGE
Vehicle servicing and MoTs

Collection & delivery available
Personal attention

Call Chris on
01858 880580 or 07811 625027

WOODPECKER
TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from dismantling
large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping small

garden trees.
We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.
For free quotation and advice call

Chris on: 01858 880818
www.woodpeckertrees.com

KILWORTH CHALLENGE
A total of forty-five teams competed in the
recent Kilworth Challenge 2011, raising
£85,019.24 and taking the Challenge’s total
over the past 21 years to almost £950,000.
The event was won by The Horny Bar Studs
VI team with the Eager Belvoirs II from
North Kilworth in second place. Third was
another locally based group, The Go Go
Squad.
The winning female team was 4 Non Blondes
from Market Harborough. Mixed team
winner was 3 Locals and a Foreigner. The
over 40s category was won by the perennial
local team, The Kilworth Lions. The team
that raised the greatest amount of
sponsorship was another team with strong
local links - Running on Carling, who raised
£6,282.24.
The lion’s share of this year’s sponsorship
will go to Dukes Barn in Derbyshire, which
provides outdoor pursuits facilities for
handicapped and disadvantaged children and
to the Leicestershire Clubs for Young
People. Other local charities and good
causes in the Market Harborough area will
also benefit. The organisers would like to
thank everyone that took part, the marshals,
local landowners and the sponsors who
helped in ensuring such a successful event.
Date for the Diary
There will be a special Kilworth Village
Challenge on Saturday, September 3rd. If
you fancy wet and cold... and maybe a little
local glory the organisers are looking for
about 10 or 12 teams...

CLUTTER ZONE
Numbers 22 and 23 Highcroft are holding a
clutter-clearing sale on Sunday, July 17th

from 11.00am to 6.00pm. Come along, have
a chat and browse the goodies... you might
find just what you’re looking for!

HEXAGON ADS
Bob Hutchings, who lives at 16 Highcroft,
Husbands Bosworth has recently taken over
the advertising management of the benefice
newsletter, the Hexagon from Jo Marriott.
If you have any advertising needs or queries
relating to the Hexagon newsletter please
call Bob on 880131 or e-mail him at:
hutchingsbob1@gmail.com. The Hexagon
copy deadline is the 12th of the month.
For editorial matters call Beryl Cane on 0116
2478136.

HORTICULTURAL SHOW
You should find enclosed with this month’s
edition, a copy of the schedule for this year’s
Village Horticultural Show. If not, and you
feel the desperate need for one, please ring
Eleanor Murphy 880476 or Kath Harrison
on 880206, and they will ensure one is
personally delivered to you!
Let’s keep up the impetus of the past three
years with record entries and donations of
over £1700 to good causes in the village.
For newcomers to our Show, the leaflet on
exhibiting veggies, crafts, or whatever,
compiled by the Society of Leicestershire
Horticultural Judges, is still available simply
by ringing the above numbers.
Sorry, but as usual, a plea for help... Either
to help set up on the evening before, or
during show day, bake a cake, etc., is very
much appreciated, and helps to keep the
show running!

WALK for LOROS
The LOROS Annual Walk on the Wildside
will take place on Sunday September 18th.
Two walks are planned; a 12 mile walk for
fitness fanatics and a gentle 6 mile stroll for
the less energetic. Both walks start at
Cropston Water Treatment Works and pass
through Bradgate Park, Swithland Woods
and picturesque Swithland village.
To register for the Walk on the Wildside
event please either call the LOROS fund-
raising hot-line on 0116 2318431 or check
out the LOROS Website for a printable
registration form.

Tel: 077368 14399 - 07976 177987
Email:info@eclecticstoves.co.uk

Web: www.eclecticstoves.co.uk
Suppliers of Wood and Solid Fuel Stoves

Installation, Service & Alterations
Chimney Liners Chimney Systems

Accessories
Lodge Farm

Walton Lane, Husbands Bosworth LE17 6NN
Open 9-5 Sat. &  9.30-3 Thurs.
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ACTIVITY GROUPS 2011
All Saints Parochial Church Council
Contact: Brian Smith 880225
Art Workshop
Contact: Ann Saxton 880971
Badminton Club
Contact: Lorrie Forman 880281
Beaver Scout Troop
Contact: Andrew Lambert 880922
Bosworth Belles
Contact: Linda Lawton 880503
Conservative Association
Contact: Robert Maxwell 880361
Craft Group
Contact: Gail Wilmot  880413
Handbell Ringers
Contact: David Staples 880668
Honeypot Tots Group
Contact : Wendy Cochrane 880920
Historical Society
Contact: Heather O’Connor 880165
Husbands Bosworth Rainbows Group
Contact: 881757 or 881442
1st Kilworth Scouts/Beaver unit
Contact: Andrew Lambert 880922
Lutterworth African Drumming Group
Contact: Ralph Horton 880526
Playing Field Committee
Contact: Jennifer Rogers 880401
Royal British Legion
Contact: Robert Maxwell 880361
Short Mat Bowls
Contact: Frank Thorp 880003
Tennis Club
Contact: Jennifer Rogers 880401
Tower Bell Ringers
Contact: Geoff Armitage 880066
Welford Bridge Club
Contact: Kate Hancock 880205

SCHOOL REPORT
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH C. of E. PRIMARY SCHOOL Head Teacher Matthew Bown

PETFRIENDS
Pet & Home Care

PetFriends provides clients’ dogs, cats and other pets the loving care that
they need while you are away, right in your own home! Your pets will stay

in their own secure, familiar environment and follow their customary
routine and diet.

A local veterinary nurse will look after your pets and home while you
are away.

Pets fed, watered and excercised. Medication administered, plants watered.
Fully insured - references available

For more information please contact Natasha Blunt VN
01858 880183
07739 467284

From Matthew Bown Headteacher
As the end of the school year nears I reflect on what has been an incredibly busy and
eventful year. This year we have developed and improved the school by resurfacing and
remarking our playground. A good job I am sure you will agree. We have also renovated
and improved our school library, long overdue. These two improved areas will provide
high quality, fun learning environments for use in the new school year.
School numbers have steadily grown during the course of the year and from September we
will be oversubscribed with 85 pupils. This is very good for the school, and as a result the
local authority have agreed to increase our intake numbers from 12 per year group to 15.
Sadly, we say goodbye to two members of staff at the end of this year. Mrs. Tuttle is
moving on to pastures new and promotion, while Mrs. Durrant is retiring.
Mrs. Durrant has been at the school for 18 years on and off and in many roles. She has
taken on the role of Acting Headteacher when the school needed a leader and has for many
years been a governor and, of course, has been a very important member of staff as a class
teacher. Mrs. Durrant has been a key part of our school and has played a vital role in the
school’s success over the years. On behalf of myself, staff, pupils, governors and parents I
would like to send our heartfelt thanks for her commitment and hard work. We wish her a
very happy retirement. She will be missed but never forgotten at Husbands Bosworth Church
of England Primary School.
Have a very happy and healthy summer.  God bless.

IPPON SPORTS
MASSAGE

Sports and therapeutic massages
The mobile clinic that comes to you

Call Dulcie on 01858 882071 or
07722990619

FOBS NEWS
FOBS 100 Club
June draw winners:
No. 38 Olga Tregaskis £25
No. 19 Andy Dean £15

FOBS Summer Fete
The School Fete will be on Saturday, July  9th  from 2.00pm to 5.00pm on the school field.
There will be games, stalls, BBQ and refreshments and Husbands Bosworth’s first ‘IT’S A
KNOCKOUT’ competition. Come along for a fun-packed afternoon. It’s not too late to get
your entry forms in and join in the fun! Return your form to Marc Rowley, 5 Cherry Tree
Close by July 3rd... Don’t miss out!

Safari Supper
This years FOBS Safari Supper will be on Saturday, September 3rd. The village evening that
gives you the chance to meet new people, see parts of the village you’ve never seen before
and show off your culinary skills. Don’t be shy...give it a try! You might be surprised!
Tickets are now on sale. Please fill in the order form, or contact Julie Dean on 881457, by
Friday, July 8th.

HDC MOVE
Harborough District Council’s Lutterworth Service Shop
has moved to LUTTERWORTH LIBRARY building on George Street.
Opening hours are: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday  9.30am - 5.00pm

Closed every Wednesday

BYGONE BOSWORTH
The Historical Society’s Periodical Journal

THE BOSWORTH CHARITIES
If you look high on the wall inside the bell tower
of All Saints Church you will see a Benefactors’
Board, which lists charitable endowments made
over the centuries for the benefit of the church
or the parish poor. These endowments, some of
which are in the form of property for which a
rent is received, are still in existence and are
administered by the Bosworth Charities Board.
Over the years the charity funds have paid for
coal, bread and clothing for the parish needy.
These days the charity holds regular coffee
mornings for the elderly and retired members
of the parish who are living alone.
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ACTIVITY GROUPSTRADE DIRECTORY 2011
Armitage Bed & Breakfast
Contact: Janet Armitage 880066
GD Armitage Clock & Belfry Work
New installation, maintenance & repair
Contact: Geoff Armitage 880066
Frank Begley Plumbing & Heating
Plumbing & heating engineer.
Contact: Frank Begley 880541
Gordon Begley
Building & roofing contractor.
Contact: Gordon Begley 880028
Peter Begley
Building contractors, flat roofing
Contact: Peter Begley 880517
Gary Bennett
Painter & decorator
Contact: Gary Bennett 880285
Croft Farm Bed & Breakfast
AA 4**** accommodation
Contact: Jane Smith 880679
Rob Dargue Carpentry & Building
General carpentry & woodwork
Contact: 07834 872205 or 880803
Honeypot Lane Bed & Breakfast
Contact: Carolyn Goffe  880836
Mike Price Heating Engineer
Oil-fired boiler servicing & repair
Contact: Mike Price 880902
Paul Bolton School of Motoring
Expert driving instruction
Contact: Paul Bolton 880115
Totally Trees Ltd.
Tree surgery and stump grinding
Contact: Jacqui Mitchell 01455 554182
Wharf House Kennels
Kennel and cattery services
Contact: Kim McGuigan 880905
Woodpecker Tree Surgery
All aspects of tree surgery undertaken
Contact: Chris Wright 880183

Complete building service
Specialist in new build

Quality renovations
& Extensions

Tel/Fax 01858 881202
Email: pcbuildserv@btinternet.com

Walton Grange, Bosworth Road
Walton, Lutterworth, Leics LE17 5RW

Established
27 years

BUGLE CRACKER
Statistically, six out of seven dwarves
are not happy.

PLAYING FIELD COMMITTEE
At the recent meeting of the Playing Field
committee members discussed the use of
funding received from last year’s Hollowell
Steam Festival. Whilst originally this was
earmarked for the purchase of CCTV
equipment for the pavilion and tennis courts
area it was found that installation would be
problematic and it was decided to consider
erecting retractable security mesh screens
along the verandah instead.
It was noted that the concrete pathway
around the pavilion had been laid and would
protect the vulnerable drain covers from
traffic. Work to level the final section of the
carparking area was in hand. It was hoped
that Lafarge would donate some aggregate
to ‘top off’ the site.
Committee members discussed the layout of
the new booking form and hire rates for the
pavilion. It was agreed that the minimum hire
period for the kitchen/meeting room would
be a half day (6 hrs.), for which the cost
would be £35. A sliding scale supplement,
up to a maximum of £35, agreed at the time
of hiring, would be added for the use of the
changing room and shower facilities.

DIANE E. HALL
Beauty Therapist

CIBTAC ITEC CIDESCO qualified

Summer Special OfferSummer Special OfferSummer Special OfferSummer Special OfferSummer Special Offer - ends 31 - ends 31 - ends 31 - ends 31 - ends 31ststststst A A A A Augustugustugustugustugust
1/2 leg wax, lash tint & pedicure £301/2 leg wax, lash tint & pedicure £301/2 leg wax, lash tint & pedicure £301/2 leg wax, lash tint & pedicure £301/2 leg wax, lash tint & pedicure £30

NEW Gel Nails & FNEW Gel Nails & FNEW Gel Nails & FNEW Gel Nails & FNEW Gel Nails & Fakakakakake Bake Bake Bake Bake Bake Te Te Te Te Tanninganninganninganninganning
Stockist of Susan Molyneux products

Brochures and Gift Vouchers available

Tel: 01858 880567 or 07732 571714

TENNIS CLUB
Enrolment of members for the new season
was rather disappointing. The Club has
excellent facilities, including a floodlit court,
on the Kilworth Road Sports Field, which
are open for use by members at any time.
Annual subscription, at £35 for adults, £25
for seniors and £15 for juniors, is one of the
lowest in the county. A special family
subscription is only £70.
For more information please call Mike
Pennington on 880455, Neil Harris on
881730 or Jennifer Rogers on 880401.

HISTORICAL SOCIETY
The Historical Society’s Annual Garden
Party will be on Sunday, July 3rd at the home
of Isobel Pepperill, Vine House, High Street,
from 6.00pm. The event is open to all
members and friends. Come along and join
us for our traditional cheese and wine,
strawberries and cream, Pimms and fruit
punch; relax in convivial surroundings and
catch up on all the local historical gossip!
The cost is £4 per person. Please contact
Heather 880165 by Friday, July 1st at the
latest, to book a place so that we can gather
the correct number of strawberries!

**************
The  programme committee are busy signing
up a selection of interesting speakers for the
Society’s Winter Programme... Watch this
space!

VILLAGE LUNCH
The next Village Lunch will be on Thursday,
July 28th at Kilworth Springs Golf Club.
Diners are asked to meet in the bar, as usual,
at 12.30pm. The cost of the 2-course meal
is £7.50 per person to include tea or coffee
and mints.
The Village Lunch is an ideal opportunity
for those new to the area, living alone or
retired to meet new friends in a warm and
relaxed atmosphere, or for old friends to
catch up with all the gossip!
Call Janice on 880668 to book a place or to
arrange transport to the venue.
Please note: If you need to cancel a booking
please try to give at least 48 hours notice
so that catering arrangements can be
amended.

ALLOTMENT FEAST
The Husbands Bosworth allotment holders
are hosting a barbecue on Saturday, July 23rd

from 6.00pm at the Welford Road
allotments. Barbecue food and salads will
be provided but please bring your own
drinks, glasses, cutlery and chairs! Tickets
are £5 per person (under 12s - £2.50).
For more information or to book tickets
please call Cliff and Liza, 3 Berridges Lane,
tel. 880878 or 0776 1051100 or Sue Dhillon,
Hillcrest House, Bell Lane 881251.

Local
lawn mowing

&
strimming service

Call Steven
07852 303182
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS LOCAL OFFICERS
Husbands Bosworth Parish Council:
Councillors
William Fletcher 880910(Chairman)
Melvyn Forman 880281
Heather O’Connor 880165
Susan Fisher 880026
Stuart Brain 881615

Parish Clerk
Jackie Fletcher,
13 School Lane,
H.B. LE17 6JU
Tel: 880910
E-mail: jackiehbpc@btinternet.com

District Councillor
Brian Smith
10 Butt Lane,
H.B. LE17 6LN
Tel: 880021
E-mail: b.smith@harborough.gov.uk

County Councillor
Graham Hart
Lilac Cottage
Willoughby Waterleys
Leicester LE8 6UF
Tel: 01162 478600
E-mail: graham.hart@leics.gov.uk

BUILDING
ROOFING
PLASTERING

EXTENSIONS - ALTERATIONS - NEW BUILD
For advice or a free quotation please contact James on:

01858 881794
 07795 810607

james@johnsonbuilding.co.uk

G BEGLEY Building & Roofing
Complete roofing & repair service

Tiles / slates cleaned
**moss removal** environmentally

friendly - just spray & go - let nature
do the rest!

Established 40 years Free estimates
Husbands Bosworth

tel: 01858 880028

NEED MORE SPACE?
(...but not the hassle of selling or

extending)
4-bed detached character

cottage
with large garden, spacious

family home
£395,000

Able to part-exchange for
smaller property

Phone 01858 880904
07873873791

Report of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday, June 21st, 2011.
Four Councillors were present.
Mrs. Patricia Hobson was co-opted, and accepted nomination, onto the Parish Council.
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.
Matters Arising from the Minutes
Council noted that the cemetery paths had been sprayed. Generally the grass work by the new
contractors in the cemetery was very good. It was noted that the extra grass cuts on the Village
Green areas had improved the appearance markedly and it was agreed to continue this.
Members discussed the storage of information gathered with the Speed Indicator Device. Whilst the
amount of information was extensive the actual file size in a digital format was relatively low so it
was agreed to monitor the situation regarding long term storage.
Cemetery
Clerk had still to get a quotation for excavating the soakaway drain.
Playing Field
Repairs and renovations to the skatepark equipment had recently been carried out.
Following requests from dog owners members discussed the possibility of erecting a dog walking
section within the playing field. After discussion it was agreed that any significant area removed
from the field for this purpose would impinge on the pitch areas. Council also voiced concerns over
suitable access to such a site and difficulties in preventing children accessing the area. Members felt
that the village was well served with easily accessed public walking areas, including the Millennium
Wood and bridle tracks, where dogs could be exercised.
Allotments
[Council members had met at the allotments site prior to the meeting.] Council noted a number of
overgrown plots and the Clerk was asked to write to the plot holders asking them to cut down any
weeds before they seeded. It was agreed to produce a plan of the allotments site with plot holders
names and delineating their plot boundaries and post this on the noticeboard for information.
Traffic Issues
Council heard that a dossier of information from the Speed Indicator Device was being produced.
Results would be monitored over a further period to enable more analysis and a report would then
be submitted to the Leicestershire Road Safety Team with a view to calling for enforcement measures.
Neighbourhood Watch
Members were concerned that the new scheme for transmitting information was of little use at a
local level. Clerk was asked to contact the local co-ordinator voicing Council’s concerns.
Rural Housing Scheme
The meeting heard that the project was still ‘live’ but that funding may be stalling the project. Clerk
was asked to contact HDC to find out at what stage the project was at.
Correspondence
A letter from the Cricket Club regarding rabbit damage to the pitch was discussed. Council noted
that any control measures would be difficult on the playing field due to public access. It was felt that
the rabbits were coming in from neighbouring fields and that once the grass was cut the rabbits
could be controlled from outside the playing field.
Any other business
Council queried the recent spate of late working at the quarry. It was noted that this was due to a
backlog of orders at the bagging plant. Council agreed to monitor the situation as it was felt that the
operations were outside the site’s permitted operating times.
Members discussed the lack of information regarding the proposed resurfacing of Bell Lane and
Berridges Lane, which had been postponed from March and rescheduled for May but had still not
been carried out.
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday, August 2nd at 7.30pm in the Committee
Room of the Village Hall. Council members will meet at the Welford Road cemetery at 6.45pm.



METHODIST CHURCH
Coffee Morning

Wednesday, July 20th 10.00am-12.00noon.
at the home of John & Margaret Scurrah,

25 High Street.
Visitors always welcome.
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CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

ALL SAINTS FLOWER ROTA
July:
Ann Saxton

Call Heather O’Connor on 880165
if you would like to join the Flower Rota

Methodist Church

Hexagon Benefice

"""""CHURCH SERVICES     """""

Services every Sunday 8.30am.

Contacts:
Rev. Brian Kennard 462889
Senior Church Steward:
Mr. A Lloyd Jones 880343

3 Mr Roger Stephenson
10 Mrs Jeanne Moore
17 Mrs Christine Hodgson
24 Mr Gordon Herbert
31 Rev. Brian Kennard (Communion)

Services every Sunday 6.30pm.
All Welcome

Churchwardens:
Brian Smith 880021
Lorrie Forman 880281

Curate: Rev. Andrew Rhoades 460150

3 8.00am Communion Mowsley
9.30am Family Communion HB
9.30am Family Service Shearsby
11.00am Communion Thed.
11.00am Family Service B’thorpe
6.00pm Communion Arnesby

10 9.30am Communion Shearsby
9.30am Family Service Arnesby
11.00am Family Service HB
4.00pm Family Service B’thorpe
6.00pm Evening Service Mowsley

17 11.00am Benefice Service
at Bruntingthorpe

24 8.00am  Holy Communion HB
9.30am Communion B’thorpe
9.30am Family Service Shearsby
9.30am Café Church at Mowsley
11.00am Communion Arnesby

31 11.00am Benefice Service
at Shearsby

Short Communion every Wed. 9.15am HB

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

Do you have a painting, certificate, drawing or similar
that you would like mounting and framing?

Choice of frame mouldings
and mountboards

available, or ‘specials’ can be ordered.
Call Nick Raven

on 880824 for a quote.

RAVEN FRAMING COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, handling kits, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 07710 024070
Based at Unit 2, Pebble Hall Farm

between Husbands Bosworth and Theddingworth

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
Bar meals served every night

(Please check catering times)
Friday Night is……….. Fish NightFriday Night is……….. Fish NightFriday Night is……….. Fish NightFriday Night is……….. Fish NightFriday Night is……….. Fish Night
                                  .…………….                                  .…………….                                  .…………….                                  .…………….                                  .…………….FISHFISHFISHFISHFISH

Choose from:  Haddock, Cod &Choose from:  Haddock, Cod &Choose from:  Haddock, Cod &Choose from:  Haddock, Cod &Choose from:  Haddock, Cod &
PlaicePlaicePlaicePlaicePlaice

All cooked in a Crispy Beer Batter,
with Chips, Mushy or Garden Peas

Full Bar Menu also Available

Function Suite Hire
Birthday parties, wedding receptions &

family gatherings
Bespoke packages designed to meet your

requirements
For more information

Phone:  01858 575 082   or   Email:
JWilkinson@KilworthSprings.co.uk

The August Coffee Morning will be
on Wednesday, August 24th.

KNAPTOFT SERVICES
Open air services in the ruins of Knaptoft
Church continue on Sunday, July 17th when
the Very Reverend
Vivienne Faull,
Dean of Leicester
Cathedral, will be
the guest speaker.
We are pleased that
such an eminent
speaker as Viv has agreed to lead this unique
service, in the beautiful grounds and
countryside of Knaptoft Church Ruins; a
very different setting to the Cathedral!
Musical accompaniment will be provided by
The Fleckney Silver Band. The service is at
3.00pm and all are welcome to join this
special occasion.
Further services during the Season
Sunday, August 21st

Rev. Canon Mike Harrison
Sunday, September 18th

Rev. Andy Rhoades - Harvest Festival

SCHOOL LEAVERS SERVICE
You are invited to join Husbands Bosworth
School, All Saints Church
congregation, parents
and carers of school
children for their
School Leavers
Service which will
be held at All Saints
Church on Wednesday,
July 13th at 2.30pm. The service will
celebrate the achievements made by the
children during their time at the school and
will be an opportunity to say a fond farewell
to those who will be leaving.

Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Father Owen O’Neil 462359

COMMUNION
A midweek Holy Communion Service is held
at All Saints Church, Husbands Bosworth
every Wednesday at 9.15am.
This is a short and relaxed, but reflective
service. Contact Rev. Andy on 460150 for
more information.



DIARY DATES for JULY
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BUGLE..............................................FREE ADS.
Phone Sylvia on 880902 or email: hiprice@btinternet.com

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Beautifully handmade curtains, blinds &
soft furnishings

For advice and quotations call Sandra:
01455 556615

Sunday, 3rd Historical Society Garden Party, 6.00pm Vine House, High Street
Saturday, 9th FOBS School Fête, on the School field, gates open 2.00pm
Tuesday, 12th Mobile library
Wednesday 13th Craft Group 7.30pm Committee Room, Village Hall
Wednesday 13th All Saints PCC 7.30pm Church Hall
Sunday, 17th Clutter Sale, 22 & 23 Highcroft, 11.00am to 6.00pm
Sunday, 17th Knaptoft Ruins Open-air Service, 3.00pm Knaptoft Church
Tuesday, 26th Mobile library
Thursday, 28th Village Lunch, 12.30pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club

Tuesday, August 2nd Parish Council Meeting
Sunday, August 21st Knaptoft Open Air Service
Tuesday, August 23rd Village Lunch
Wednesday, August 24th Methodist Coffee Morning
Sunday, August 28th Horticultural & Craft Show
Saturday, September 3rd FOBS Safari Supper

FOR SALE Neff induction hob, excellent working condition.
Flymo electric mower, good working condition. First reasonable
offers will be accepted. Tel: 880824
FOR SALE In-line skates black/red Bladerunner adjustable size
2-5 approx. Good condition £20 Tel: 880766

LOCAL PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The following applications have been submitted to Harborough District Council:
!11/00620/FUL Extensions to barn & conv. to form dwelling, and erection of a single storey

outbuilding (Revision of 10/01744/FUL), Woodside Farm, Theddingworth Road [Mr R Winfield]
!11/00676/TCA Felling of three trees, 1 Hillcrest Lane [Mrs Carole Best]
!11/00681/VAC Removal of Cond. (78/01841/30), alterations to fenestration, Lister Tools, Bell Lane [Ambassador OHS Ltd.]
!11/00687/TPO Works to trees, 17 Fernie Court [Mr Dave Webster]
!11/00695/LBC Demolition of pergola & part of stable block; install access gates, 3 Bell Lane [Mr Graham Parker]
!11/00704/CMA Var. of Condition (2009/1349/03) Movements from up to 6/day to 100/week for

infill of railway cutting (County ref.2011/C490/03), Croft Farm, Leicester Road [Mr John E Smith]
!11/00707/LCC (Retrospective) Installation of 2m high weldmesh perimeter fencing (County ref.2011/L484/03),

Husbands Bosworth C of E Primary School Playing Fields, School Lane [L.C.C.]
!11/00718/FUL Erection of gates to access (retrospective), 3 Bell Lane [Mr Graham Parker]
!11/00741/FUL Change of use agric.  to B1 (business) and B8 (storage and distribution), creation

of an access (Resub. of 10/00619/FUL), Dene Lodge, Theddingworth Road [Mr M Smith]
Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the Council Offices, Adam and Eve Street, Market Harborough
LE16 7AG. Comments concerning planning applications should be addressed to the Head of Planning Services.
Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

MOBILE LIBRARY
HUSBANDS BOSWORTH VILLAGE
ALTERNATE TUESDAYS (See DIARY DATES)
STOPS & TIMES
School, Welford Road: 1.30pm - 2.45pm
Berridges Lane: 2.50pm - 3.30pm
Church Street: 3.35pm - 4.00pm
FREE to Join FREE book loans
DVDs for HIRE **POSTAGE STAMPS FOR SALE**


